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Monday 3rd June 2024 
 
 
RE: Relationships and Sex Education  
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
At Lyon Park Primary School, we will cover both the statutory and non-statutory aspects of the framework of the 
National Curriculum for Science, RE and PSHE.  
 
As a part of our PSHE curriculum, all children at Lyon Park School will be learning about the changes their bodies go 
through during puberty in the unit Changing Me. Year 4, 5 and 6 will be learning about the reproductive system as a 
part of this. 
 
At Lyon Park we believe it is important to support pupils’ ongoing emotional and physical development effectively. To 
prepare both boys and girls for the changes that adolescence brings and drawing on knowledge of the human life cycle 
set out in the National Curriculum for Science (how a baby is conceived and born). We will ensure that its teaching and 
materials are appropriate, having regard to the age and religious backgrounds of pupils including special educational 
needs or disabilities.  
 
Parents/Carers have the right to withdraw their child(ren) from non-statutory/non-science components of sex 
education, which are listed below: 
 
Year 4- Lesson 2- Having a Baby 
Year 5- Lesson 4- Conception 
Year 6 – Lesson 3- Babies- Conception to Birth 
 
Alternative work will be given to pupils who are withdrawn from these lessons. All other lessons are statutory. If you 
would like your child to not participate in the non-statutory lessons please complete the form in the Relationships and 
Sex Education Policy on the school website (appendix 3) and address it to the Headteacher by Monday 10th June.  
 
Kind Regards, 
Mr. Moran 
Assistant Headteacher  
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